### Excalibur Primary School

Term: Summer 2 Final week!

# **Reception Class Newsletter**

## Super stars







There were no stars on Friday but we think all your Children are stars!

### Library Reading Challenge - Reminder

Please sign up for the reading challenge at the library. It's a great activity for the summer break and the library has so many fantastic books. This year's theme is "story Garden'. More information can be found at the website

https://summerreadingchallenge.org.uk/

If your child does complete the challenge they can bring their certificate and medal into school. Mrs Jones will give them a special head teacher's sticker and 5 house points too!

Reading Books and Keyrings: A big thank you to everyone who has returned their reading books and keyrings. Please can you have a look over the summer as we have a few outstanding library books and a couple of keyrings.

Seesaw account: Over the summer we will post some links to RWI videos if you want to use them with your child. Towards the end of the summer we will transfer the account over to Miss Taylor and Mrs Thompson. Fingers crossed it will all run smoothly and your access shouldn't be affected. If for some reason you Can't access your account please email school and they can get a message to us and we will provide a new code.

#### Pirate Party

We had a wonderful day on Tuesday. We began our day signing the pirate code, we sang, danced, had lots of stories and took part in pirate themed games and activities. Please see the pictures on Seesaw to find out more. There are more pictures to come too

We would like to take the opportunity to thank you for all your support over the past year. We have thoroughly enjoyed being in the Reception class this year with your children, they are amazing and come to school every day with so much enthusiasm and a real love of learning.

The progress they have all made is fantastic. We are very proud of them all as we are sure you are. We know we don't feel ready to let them go, but we can see how ready they are to move on to Year 1. We hope they will wave as they go past the gate and you are always welcome to stop and say hello. We have also told them they will see us around school too, especially at lunchtimes.

Thank you also for your kind words, best wishes, cards and gifts. We are all extremely touched by this. We love our job and feel very lucky to be teaching such a wonderful bunch and to have had your support.

Have a wonderful summer break.

Mrs Rogers, Mrs Ling, Mrs Jesch and Mrs McCormick